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ABIDE IN ME

Abide in Me, and I in you…. He who abides in Me, and I in him, brings forth much fruit; for without Me you can do nothing. 

                           John 15:4-5
Before the Lord came into the world He was present with men of the church, but only mediately, through angels who represented Him; but since His coming He is present with men of the church immediately; and this for the reason that in the world He put on also a Divine Natural in which He is present with men. The glorification of the Lord is the glorification of His Human, which He assumed in the world; and the Lord’s glorified Human is the Divine Natural.             True Christian Religion (TCR)109
PASTOR’S NOTES

Knowing who the Lord is helps us abide in Him.  Our development of a picture of the Lord as a Divine Human God is vital to our spiritual welfare.  Without knowledge of the Divine Human Lord, we cannot really be led by Him.  In fact, the Lord came on earth so that we could picture Him as a Divine man.  If He had not come to earth, the knowledge of the Lord would have completely disappeared and the human race would have perished.
But how does seeing the Lord in His Divine Human form affect our spiritual welfare?  It allows us to be conjoined with Him (TCR 787).  And His desire for conjunction is a fundamental aspect of His love (TCR 43).  The Lord came to earth to ensure that each one of us can be conjoined with Him—and thus be saved and happy—if we so choose (TCR 786). 
This conjunction occurs when we learn from the Lord through the Word and then do what we learn because it is from Him (DP 33).  This process depends upon our recognition of Him as a Divine Human God.  
We are taught in the Heavenly Doctrine that the Lord came to the earth so that “He might thus enter with men even into their natural man and might teach and lead it from the Word” (Inv. 56).  May this Christmas season help us appreciate even more deeply the Divine Human form of the Lord our Savior, Jesus Christ.
Frolicking lambs in the society room after church: To quote our previous pastor – from the newsletter of precisely one year ago (😊): “Like the faithful shepherds keeping watch over their flock by night, parents always need to keep an eye on their children. We can’t leave it to other parents, or just hope that the children will behave. A lot of times they will, but they need their shepherds to remind them what not to do. You can invite other parents to come outside with you so you can talk while also keeping watch.”
Adult Services: We will have an adult service in the morning on December 15 before the Tableaux in the afternoon. There will not be a children’s talk at these this service. Many parents bring their children to the Tableaux service and not to the morning service, but children are always welcome to attend adult services (at any time of year). 
Holy Supper will be offered on January 5 in the morning, the first Sunday of the new year. The Lord says, “Behold, I make all things new” (Rev. 21:5).
Forming winter-study groups:  The winter study this year will be on the Easter Story and the events leading up to it in the Gospel of Luke.  You might like to think about forming yourselves into groups before the holidays get busy, since classes will start as soon after the New Year as possible. Please tell Carla or me about groups that form, if you would like help joining a group, or if you would like to host a class.
The Board of Trustees re-elected Bengt Boyesen as secretary, Peter Genzlinger as business manager, and Ian Keal as our treasurer. Thank you, Bengt, Peter, and Ian!  

A Booklet of Daily Christmas Readings are available at the church office, at kemptonnewchurch.org, and after church. Thank you to the Glenview and Carmel Church pastors’ offices for compiling this gift. 
STILL TO COME IN NOVEMBER
Thursday, November 28, 10:00 A.M. Thanksgiving Family Service. Usher/Setup: Chris Judson

Friday, November 29, No School
Saturday, November 30, 7:00-10:00 P.M. (doors open at 5:30 P.M.) Benefit Hoedown for the Jake and Shannon Heiter Family. Virginville Grange Hall, 456 Main St. (Rte. 143), Virginville 19564. $8/person at the door, with food also on sale. Sponsored by Virginville Grange (find them on Facebook).
DECEMBER WORSHIP
CHANGE: No 7th-8th grades S.S. class this month.
Sunday, December 1, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service Usher/Set-up: Theo Judson

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:  Nursery / Tovah & Clara; 4 years-K / Seni & Josiah; 1st-3rd grades / Shayne & Shane; 4th-6th gr / Char

Sunday, December 8, 9:00 A.M. Special Young Child’s Service – a silk marionette tableaux of the Christmas story with readings from the Word.         All ages welcome. In the Commons in the school addition.  The service will start PROMPTLY.                             Setup: Seth and Heather King.



10:00 A.M. Family Service                        Usher/Setup: Matt Heiter
Sunday, December 15, 10:00 A.M Adult Service Usher/Setup: Thos Powell                                     No children’s talk (though children are welcome) as tableaux are being presented in the afternoon. 

4:30 and 6:00 P.M. Tableaux Service Ushers/Setup: Gordon McQueen and Cade Cole

Sunday, December 22, 10:00 A.M. Family Service. Usher/Setup: Thaddeus Glenn
Tuesday, December 24, 5:00 P.M.                        Family Christmas Service                  Usher/Setup: Brandon Jungé 
Sunday, December 29, 10:00 A.M. Family Service. Usher/Setup: Torrey Cooper
DECEMBER CLASSESH
Tuesday, December 3, 9:30 A.M. The Gospel of Matthew. Chapters 14-16. Library
Wednesday, December 4, 7:30 P.M. Society Class on Influx (cont.) Kerrs’
Monday, December 9, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love Class. B and S King’s
Tues., Dec. 17, 9:30 A.M. Christmas Class. Library
Wed., Dec. 18, 7:30 P.M. Christmas Class. J/S King’s
DECEMBER MEETINGS
Tues., Dec. 3, 7:30 P.M. Pastors Council. H/S King’s
Wednesdays, December 4, 11 & 18, 6:30-8 P.M., Bell Choir Practice. Society Rm.  
DECEMBER EVENTS
Mondays, December 2, 9, & 16, KNCS Ice Skating
Friday, December 6, 6:30 P.M. Christmas Sing! We will start with our favorite carols. At 7:30 P.M. we’ll take a break for snacks, live music, and celebrating the season together, giving families time to take small children home if needed. We will begin singing again at 8:00 P.M. We want this to be a fun-filled community event for all ages and abilities. Come for the cookie break even if you are a nervous singer! Drinks will be provided, but please bring a favorite Christmas snack or dessert to share.
Saturday, December 7, 10:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. Craft Sale. (Setup at 9:30 A.M.)  Come do some Christmas shopping and enjoy the festive atmosphere! Contact me if you’d like to be a crafter - there’s still time. – Kit Cooper                                                          
Friday, December 20, 11:00 A.M. KNCS Christmas Program. All warmly invited. School vacation 
begins when program is over, around noon.  
From the

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE

Thank you for the financial contributions you have made so far this year!  As 2019 comes to a close, consider taking advantage of the IRS tax benefits of supporting your church. Your gift of cash, stocks, and IRA assets may be useful in reducing your federal tax burden—and, more importantly, help your church and school maintain a firm financial footing. Every gift from every person helps! Our treasurer will gladly accept personal checks or cash gifts any time before December 31 for year-end tax credit. Thank you for your consideration.  
Expressing Gratitude to Our Pastors:
The offertory on Christmas Eve is offered to our pastors in recognition of and appreciation 

for their service to our society. We thank them for their care. 
Thank you, and Happy Christmas to all!
ANNOUNCEMENTS / NOTICES
Deck the Halls – and the Church?  Please contact the office if you feel drawn to helping decorate for Christmas Eve church this year. Can be very simple. 
Society Mail Boxes will be set up in early December for any Christmas cards you might want to give to fellow society members. We’re grateful every year to the friends who thoughtfully provide this convenience. The boxes will be located in the hallway, as usual, between the church and school. 

Spiral Garden: A garden is not on the calendar for this year, but we look forward to planning one for 2020.
Raffle Tickets - Holy City New Jerusalem Quilt: Available December 7 at the Kempton Craft Sale and through the link below. Sponsored by Helping Children in Crisis (HCIC), whose current focus is bringing running water to the 65 orphans at the General Church Sacred Care Orphanage in Etora, Kenya. Drawing will be on Sunday, December 8 (winner notified by phone). 
We hope you feel inspired to help.  Thank you – HCIC (https://helpingchildrenincrisis.com)

Socks for Servants to All Homeless Shelter: Sunday, December 15, is the deadline for Chandler Brown’s collection of new, warm, men’s and women’s socks for this shelter. If you can help, there is a collection box on the school counter, available for donations at any time.  

KNCS Yearbook: If any 7th-12th graders are interested in helping to create a yearbook, please sign up with Mrs. Fritch. Yearbook meetings will be held on some Wednesdays after school. More details will be given to those who sign up.  

[REPEAT] Making Coffee for Us to Enjoy After Church: Would you be able to do this even a couple of times a year? There’s really no big trick to it, and it would be great to expand the current crew if we could; your commitment need not be huge to be useful. I welcome calls from those interested in helping in any way. Thanks – Kate 
ANNIVERSARIES
There are two loves in a man [a male], one of which is the love of becoming wise, which comes first, and the second is the love of wisdom, which comes afterward. But if this second love remains in a man, it is an evil love, and is called conceit, or love of his own intelligence. To keep this love from destroying a man, it… was provided from creation that this love should be taken from him and be transcribed into woman, so that it may become conjugial love, which restores him to integrity. 

                    Conjugial Love 88
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Richard and Louise Gardam

on the 22nd 

Kevin and Susan Henriques

on the 22nd 

Christopher and Heather Smith

on the 30th 

Brett and Karla Buick

on the 31st 
               *     *     *
 In the BEGINNING of JANUARY
Sunday, January 5, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service with Holy Supper. Usher/Setup: TBD 

As per our usual seasonal change, from January until the end of March boys and girls will mostly be taught separately in Sunday School. The classrooms for this period will be posted on the bulletin board by the church office. 
Sunday School Teachers and Helpers: Nursery = Maraika & Hannah; 4 years-K = Becky & Cecily; 1st-6th Girls = Karla & Aven; 1st-3rd Boys = John C; 4th-6th Boys = Andy & Cade; all of 7th-8th = Thaddeus Glenn
Monday, January 6


School resumes


KNCS Ice Skating

Winter-study groups begin to focus this week on the Easter Story and the events leading up to it in the Gospel of Luke.  See Pastor’s Notes (above) for information about getting started. 
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